 

                                        WOODLAKE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

                                                               Monday, May 14, 2007

 

Minutes of the Board Meeting of above date:

 

 

Attendance: Gene Presta, President

                   Lenore Burt, Vice President

                   Jack Walters, Secretary

                   Debbie DuPlooy, Treasurer

                   John Pollack, Member

                   Marcus Carr, Member

            

l.    Opening remarks by the President, Gene Presta

 

2.   Reading of the previous minutes by the Secretary, Jack Walters

      Unanimous approval

 

3.   Treasurers report by the Treasurer, Debbie DuPlooy

      Present balance $9186.21

      New statements are being mailed to those members who state they had not received the previous  deliveries.

      A letter being sent to those who are apparently in arrears on prior years dues.

      Unanimous approval

 

4.   Architectural Control Committee-no report or attendance by the Chairman, Howard Swaim

       A question on the origination of this committee when each of the three covenants has a statement on this subject with a different number of members.  The Committee presently is composed of two members from each of the three areas and the committee acts on behalf of all the areas.

      The Secretary will attempt to determine the origin and if it should be necessary to have a document endorsing the present makeup with the Chairman of the ACC.

 

OLD BUSINESS

 

5.    Prior letters were sent to those members owning vacant lots with overgrown weeds and underbrush with a May 14, 2007 deadline for action on their part or the Association would give consideration to have a contractor clean the lots with billing passed on to the owner.

       Lot 6 has been cleared, Lots 11-12-13 are presently negotiating bids for clearing. Lots 1-2-3-5-14-15 have not responded with any action.  The Association is moving to secure contractors to clean these lots as soon as possible.  Certified letters with return receipt are being mailed to those owners noting the action being taken.

 

       A certified letter with return receipt is being mailed to the owner at 7000 Palisades Point reiterating our April l, 2007 deadline for action on their part to submit plans and erect a mail box meeting the covenant requirements.  A fine of $150.00 per month, in accordance with our By Laws, is being assessed until they are in compliance.

 

NEW BUSINESS

    

A.  A discussion and review of the proposed procedure for the Board to handle complaints was approved with minor changes. 

 

B.  A discussion on the Website was tabled until the next meeting

 

C.  Question of the original developers paying dues on vacant lots discussed and agreed if they sell any lot to another entity that lot is then subject to dues to the Association.

 

OTHER

 

A.  The subject of a mowing contract was reopened whereby a unanimous vote was required for the President Gene Presta to act as coordinator or contractor for this work was rejected.  This does not affect the possibility of the two teenagers doing this work provided they have an adult who is not a Board Member acting as the contractor.

 

Next meeting Monday Night, 7 p.m., July 9, 2007, at the home of Gene Presta.

 

Adjournment at 8.30 p.m.      
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